
 

        SPECIAL MEETING AGENDA 
Jail Property Purchase Agreement 

Date:    May 31, 2023 
  Beltrami County Commission  

                        Special Meeting Agenda 
 

 

SPECIAL MEETING AGENDA BILL 

 
 
 

SUBJECT:    Jail Property Purchase Agreement 

 

RECOMMENDATIONS:    Review the Purchase and Sale Agreement and Decide on the Purchase 

of the Property 

         
 

CONTACT PERSON:   

Tom Barry, County Administrator    218-333-4109 

  Ben Matson, Jail Project Manager, Construction Engineers   701-792-3215 

Jason Riggs, Sheriff    333-4136 
            

DATE SUBMITTED:  May 30, 2023 
 

BUDGET IMPACT:  $540,000 + Due Diligence Costs 
 

ATTACHMENTS:    Purchase and Sale Agreement 
      

SUMMARY STATEMENT:   
 

The Minnesota Department of Corrections issued a Notice of Deficiency and has required 

substantial investments in the current Beltrami County Jail effective September 30, 2019. 

Committed to mitigating these deficiencies, the Beltrami County Board of Commissioners issued a 

resolution to the Minnesota Department of Corrections vowing to address the deficiencies and work 

towards long term solutions to address the growing population and increase in crime in our 

community.   
 

After pandemic-related delays, the County hired a project manager from Construction Engineers in 

late 2021 and in February of 2022 commissioned a Needs Assessment and Feasibility Study. That 

Study, prepared by Justice Planners, was presented to the County Board on August 24th, 2022. An 

extensive public education and outreach campaign commenced shortly after and ran for two 

months, closing on October 31, 2022. Several Town Hall meetings and Public Hearings were 

conducted during this time and nearly 500 community surveys and comments were gathered in an 

effort to help guide the Board in its decision making. On November 15, 2022, the Beltrami County 

Board approved moving forward with the design and construction of a new jail facility, pending 

requisite process approvals and financing. 
 

In February of 2023, the County’s Design and Operations Subcommittee developed a rating and 

ranking system and applied the system to more than 15 properties it identified in its work. County 

staff have been negotiating on the top five properties for over 2 months. The attached Purchase and 

Sale Agreement is for the second-ranked property as the first-ranked property was not for sale. 






































